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February 3, 2020 
 
City Clerk, Room 395 
City Hall, 200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
 
Re: DIR-2019-3828-COA-1A 
 ENV-2019-3829-CE  
 Council District 5/6500 W. Olympic Pl. 
 
 OPPOSITION 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 In regard to the above captioned matter, I am opposed to the proposed second 
story development at 6500 W. Olympic Pl. (“Project”) for reasons detailed in my letter 
to the Planning Commission dated November 27, 2019, a copy of which is attached 
hereto. 
 
 If the city were to reverse the prior denial and proceed with the process of 
issuing a Certificate of Appropriateness, a full EIR would be required under the 
California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”).  A full EIR is required for this 
Project because there is substantial evidence it will have a significant effect on the 
environment. 1 
 
 The following facts2 show that the Project will have a significant effect on the 
environment: 
 
 1. The Project will alter the architecture of a house that has been designated  
  for preservation for its unique and architecture.   
 
 The Project involves a home in the South Carthay Historic Zone (“HPOZ”), 
which was implemented by the City of Los Angeles to protect and preserve the Spanish 
colonial architecture of the neighborhood.3 “South	Carthay	is	a	positive	historical	asset	
to	the	City	of	Los	Angeles	as	a	result	of	its	unique	concentration	of	mid	1930’s	
residential	housing,	which	is	both	intact	and	creates	a	powerful	sense	of	time	and	
place.”	4	[emphasis	added]		Furthermore, and importantly, this particular house is a 
contributing structure under the HPOZ (i.e., it was one of the houses that qualified 
South Carthay for the HPOZ designation).  
 
 Adding a second story significantly modifies the original Spanish Colonial 
Revival style architecture of the house.  It is an indisputable fact that the house would 
no longer be an original, intact example of the architecture and style that the HPOZ 
was designed to preserve (the HPOZ rules explicitly prohibit 2nd story additions).  Even 
if the addition is done to mimic Spanish style architecture, it is still indisputable fact that 
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ENDNOTES 
																																																								
1 “If there is substantial evidence, in light of the whole record before the lead agency, 
that the project may have a significant effect on the environment, an environmental 
impact report shall be prepared.” 
 
Cal	Public	Resource	Code,	§21080(d)	
	
2 Substantial evidence includes fact, a reasonable assumption predicated upon fact, or 
expert opinion supported by fact. 
 
Cal Public Resource Code, §21080(e) 
	
3	The	important	historic	and	architectural	values	which	the	South	Carthay	Historic	
Preservation	Overlay	Zone	was	intended	to	preserve	and	enhance	are	catalogued	in	
a	document	prepared	by	the	City	of	Los	Angeles’	Bureau	of	Engineering	and	Roger	G.	
Hathaway	and	Associates	in	January	1983	for	the	City’s	Cultural	Heritage	Board	and	
the	City’s	Planning	Department,	and	entitled	“Cultural	Resource	Documentation	
Report,	Historic	Preservation	Overlay	Zone,	South	Carthay.”	
	
4	Id.	at page 11. 
	










